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We are so thankful for all that God has been doing throughout the past month. Our little flock
continues to grow spiritually and in their hunger to learn God’s Word. They have been
submitting questions during our Sunday morning Bible study time. The questions have ranged
from capital punishment to ‘what is sin’ to Old Testament prophecies relating to Christ to the
armor of God. Pray that God continues to bless as we grow in faith and obedience to His Word.

March proved to be an incredible month in the jail ministry. There were twelve men and nearly
half-a-dozen women who professed faith in Christ throughout the month. Some of the sections
we meet with are still growing in attendance, while a couple of them have maxed out the number
they allow. Twice we had groups come and tell me that more men wanted to come but they had
reached capacity (14) for the session. While I understand policy and procedure, and respect the
bounds we work in, I am praying for possible ways to have more services. This past Sunday, the
30™, I had thirteen in one session and fourteen in the other, with seven or eight new guys in
attendance. As we left, the Director told me she was walking down the corridor during the
services and she could hear me preaching. As she walked around the corner to the other section
of the jail, she could hear Brother Davis preaching on that end of the facility. Please keep
praying for this ministry.

Tuesdays and Wednesdays are spent at the Police Department and then back to the jail for one-
on-one meetings with inmates who request them. These meetings have been a special blessing as
I get to minister on a more personal level and answer questions these men may have. One
gentleman, who comes every week, wants our family to visit him in Nevada when he is released
and preach for his town of about 250 people. He said they have no church and they need to hear
what he has been hearing.

God is good all the time and I praise His name for all that He has done and is doing in our life
and the ministry here in Utah. But what God blesses, Satan tries to hinder. Please keep our
family and little flock in your prayers. Angela and I often talk of the spiritual warfare that is
very real and very intense in this place. It impacts us, our family, and the ministry. We NEED
your prayers every day. We love and appreciate each of you. You are a huge blessing.
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